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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT 
THE TOTAL NUMBER OF EYE SURGERIES FOR 

THE SECOND QUARTER OF 2024

EuroEyes International Eye Clinic Limited (the “Company”), together with its subsidiaries, the 
(“Group”) on a voluntary basis makes this announcement. The board (the “Board”) of directors 
(the “Directors” and each a “Director”) of the Company wishes to announce, according to the 
Company’s preliminary statistics and the information currently available to the Company, the 
combined total number of eye surgeries performed by the Group (collectively the “Eye Surgeries”) 
from 1 April 2024 to 30 June 2024 (the “Second Quarter of 2024”).

The total number of Eye Surgeries for the Second Quarter of 2024 was 6,813, representing a 
decrease of 5.2% when compared to the same period of 2023 (as at 30 June 2023: 7,190).

The Board has noted a decline in the total number of Eye Surgeries for the Second Quarter of 
2024, which was primarily attributed to weaker consumer confidence in the markets of the People’s 
Republic of China and Europe. However, the total number of Eye Surgeries in the first half of 
2024 was 14,047 which remained relatively stable when compared to 14,015 in the first half of the 
previous year despite the exceptionally challenging environment. Additionally, the Company is 
still experiencing a change in its sales mix in favour of lens exchange surgeries, while the number 
of lens exchange surgeries continued to rise in the Second Quarter of 2024.

The figures set out in this announcement have not been audited, and may differ from the final 
actual figures. Shareholders and investors are reminded to exercise caution when dealing in the 
shares of the Company.

The Company will continue to provide quarterly updates on the total number of eye surgeries 
performed by the Group based on the comparative figures. This announcement is made by the order 
of the Board, of which the Board individually and jointly accepts responsibility for the accuracy of 
this announcement.

Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the 
shares of the Company.
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